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EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING                                                              LOCATION: CAMPUS CAFE
DATE: JANUARY 15, 2014                                                                          Dinner: 3:45   Meeting Begins: 4:00

I. CALL TO ORDER:

II. APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  Melissa Fitzgerald motioned to accept the November minutes. Tracy Hovest seconded. Motion passed.
III. OLD BUSINESS: Discussion was held about the Professional Development day of February 14. There may be Alice training. Questions were asked about the elementary conferences. Chris will look into this.

IV. COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
A.  ACTIVITIES – Kate Peters, Tracy Hovest, Chair: The Mud Hens have been contacted and they are looking at May 10th for the annual family friendly outing. They are also looking into an Ohio Skate time.
B. AUDIT & BUDGET (Treasurer’s Report) – Rhea Young, Chair: Matt Durham motioned to accept the Treasurer’s report. Emily Shifko seconded. Motion passed.
C. BANQUET – Joy Krajewski, Chair: Joy will meet with Chris Hodnicki to choose a date for the banquet.
D. AWARDS, Heather Densmore, Chair: The committee currently has two members and would like to have teachers from the elementary and junior high involved. If interested, please contact Heather Densmore. 
-This committee approved the creation of plaques for Mr. Adler and Mr. Erme. Chris presented them at the Board Meeting. 
E. CALENDAR – Paula Giovanoli, Chair: 
F. COMMITTEE TO ELECT – Matt Durham, Chair: 
G. EDI – Jason Schreiner, Chair:  
H. ELECTIONS - Lisa Raczakowski, Chair: There will not be an election needed for NWOEA meeting this spring.
I. GREIVANCE - James Terry, Chair:  .
J. HCCC – Linda Markowiak, Chair: There has been discussion about having gastric bypass covered by our insurance. Although the district is open to helping our members, it would cost the district somewhere between 100 to 150 thousand dollars more every year. That extra cost would also be passed down to the rest of the membership. It does not seem likely, but discussions are still being held.
K. HISTORIAN – Melissa Hieronimus, Chair: Please send pictures to Melissa Hieronimus and Dana Edmonds, for the website. 
L. HUMAN RELATIONS/PUBLICITY – Melissa Fitzgerald & Wendy McCall, Chairs: 
M. LEGISLATIVE (FCPE) – Julie Hogan, Chair: 
N. LPDC – Lori Bosch, John Mohn, Mari Tate, Representatives:  Please let the membership know that LPDC has relaxed made the process more efficient.  Course proposals are no longer needed.  Talk to a committee member if you're concerned courses might not count toward re-licensure.  IPDPs are still needed.  All forms are available on the teamwork site.
O. MEMBERSHIP – Judy Thomaswick, Chair: If you have ideas for the TAWLS gift, please let Judy Thomaswick know.
P. NEGIOATIONS – Jason Schreiner, Chair: There is a great possibility that there will be a levy on the ballots in November. With an election for governor also on the ballot, there will probably be more people who will come out to vote. Please keep this in mind as you talk to parents and students. We go back to negotiations around March 15, 2015.
Q. NEW TEACHER – Mickie Hetzel & Kristin McCorkle, Chairs: Committee chairs will be contacting their fellow committee members to make sure gifts are being distributed. As we inch closer to the banquet, the committee had an idea of personally inviting each new member to the banquet, since very few new teachers have shown up in the past. It might be a personal letter, card, or even a phone call. We are working on really getting the new members to attend. 
R. POLICY – Karon O’Sullivan, Chair: 
S. SCHOLARSHIP – Dana Edmonds & Heidi Hartman, Chairs: All new teachers have redeemed their gift certificate to the TAWLS store. (Please continue to buy your TAWLS items from the online store and help support student scholarships.)
T. SPECIAL/AD HOC: 
U. NWOEA – Rhea Young, Representative –We have been approved for our PR grant from OEA. It is $500 for this year and $500 for next year. This money will go toward the banner for the Varsity baseball sign.
V. OEA – Matt Durham, Representative: Matt Durham is in charge of screening candidates for OEA endorsements for state legislature (state house and state senate). If you are interested in sitting in on these screenings, please let Matt know. These people are the ones affecting our job the most.

V.NEW BUSINESS: 

A. Marie Wetzel would like to start a district wide elementary speech and debate contest. She is looking for elementary people to help 

with this. 

B. There was discussion held about an email received by the high school. They are considering purchasing a security dog. This would 
cost 30-40 thousand dollars. It would be used to sniff for drugs and other things. They are asking clubs to make a donation. We would 
be only the second high school in the state to own a security dog. 

C. Jefferson will be losing a team next year. Those four teachers will be displaced. Chris will confirm that, because there was some 
question about it. So far they know about needing another 3rd grade teacher at Meadowvale. Chris will be checking to see if there are 
any CD units moving to Meadowvale. They added positions at Greenwood this year, but are not likely to keep them next year.
D. Tracy Hovest made a motion to donate $500 to the Science Department’s Scholarship in the name of Paul Zielinski. Michelle Finley seconds. Motion passed. Please also remember to make donations to the Employee Memorial Scholarship. 
E. Discussion was held about 2 hour delays- contract says come to school as safety dictates.

F. Rhino alerts are still active. 

G. Next year we go to hours of school required, instead of days. If you have hours built into your calendar, you shouldn’t have to worry as much about snow days. 

H. Discussion was held about student led conferences. 
I. NEWS FROM THE BUILDINGS: 
Greenwood –

Hiawatha –

Jackman – 
McGregor – There will be a 6th grade vs. staff basketball game at Whitmer on March 13th.

Meadowvale – 
Monac – 
Shoreland –
Wernert – 
Jefferson – They are working on new team arrangements.
Washington – They are working on remodeling a second bathroom. The first one was a girl’s bathroom with hot 
pink and 
                          zebra print. This one is a boy’s bathroom with a superhero theme.
Whitmer – Their food drive was successful. Extrav was “the best one ever”.  They are having a dodge ball tournament for a 
  
                   fundraiser.
VI. PRESIDENT’S COMMUNICATIONS: 
1. With the start of a new year, please remember to be polite and respectful in your interactions and at Building Representative meetings with administration. Consider offering solutions or willingness to help solve the issue. If there are issues that can be resolved easily through email, then pursue it. Use the meeting time with administration to address major issues that impact all staff and would benefit from a forum discussion. TAWLS wants to continue to foster collaboration with administration and unity among our members by pursuing actions that will yield the greatest results and benefits over time, especially when serious issues come up...it will help us resolve it quicker in our favor.
2. Chris has a new cell phone number: 419-377-9441.
VII. ADJOURNMENT: 5:14p.m.
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